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RECOMMENDATION

BACKGROUND/HISTORY

The Fontainebleau Hotel is a significant employer in Miami Beach, yet a relatively low number of 
its employees are residents of the city. This situation contributes to increased traffic congestion 
as staff commute from other areas. Addressing this issue could improve local employment rates 
and reduce traffic congestion.

ANALYSIS

Please place on the June 25 agenda a referral to the Public Safety and Neighborhood Quality of 
Life Committee (the “Committee”) to discuss the possible revival of the employee shuttle program 
and other transportation solutions and initiatives for Fontainebleau Hotel staff.
.
I recently met with the General Manager of the Fontainebleau and raised concerns about the low 
number of Miami Beach residents employed by the hotel, as well as the traffic impact caused by 
their staff commuting. He connected me with their HR department to explore the possibility of 
reviving an old employee shuttle program they had in place years ago. This initiative will not entail 
any financial contribution by the City.

Reviving the employee shuttle program and exploring other transportation solutions, such as 
carpool incentives, could provide multiple benefits. These measures would not only ease traffic 
congestion but also support the hotel's efforts to employ more Miami Beach residents. The HR 
department of the Fontainebleau is open to discussing these possibilities and finding creative 
solutions to the transportation challenges faced by their staff. In addition, the City should find ways 
to work with the Fontainebleau to help promote the hiring of more City residents.

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

This initiative will not entail any financial contribution by the City.

Does this Ordinance require a Business Impact Estimate?  
(FOR ORDINANCES ONLY)

If applicable, the Business Impact Estimate (BIE) was published on: 



See BIE at: https://www.miamibeachfl.gov/city-hall/city-clerk/meeting-notices/

FINANCIAL INFORMATION

CONCLUSION

The Committee should discuss the potential revival of the employee shuttle program and other 
transportation solutions for the Fontainebleau Hotel staff, as well as any initiatives the City could 
help to promote to enable the Fontainebleau to attract and hire more City residents.

Applicable Area 

Middle Beach

Is this a “Residents Right to Know” item, 
pursuant to City Code Section 2-17?

Is this item related to a G.O. Bond 
Project? 

No No

Was this Agenda Item initially requested by a lobbyist which, as defined in Code Sec. 2-481, 
includes a principal engaged in lobbying?  No

If so, specify the name of lobbyist(s) and principal(s):  

Department

Office of Commissioner Laura Dominguez

Sponsor(s) 

Commissioner Laura Dominguez

Co-sponsor(s)

Condensed Title

Ref: PSNQLC - Revive Fountainbleau Employee Shuttle Program. (Dominguez)
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